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WCA Update 
The results of the Special General Meeting held 
on Wednesday 14th March was a unanimous 
acceptance of the revised Woodridge Community 
Association constitution 2018.  Thank you to those 
who attended this important meeting, and then 
stayed to take part in the committee meeting that 
followed. 
The backboards for the basketball rings have 
arrived and awaiting erection & installation by the 
Shire.  Once erected we will have a netball, a 
basketball and 2 tennis courts installed and 
available for use.  If you’d like to borrow any 
equipment please contact Jenny Walker  
on 0409 117 154. 
It was great to see Patrossi Fruit & Veg again at 
last month’s Farmers’ Market.  It was also noted 
that our newly erected road signs drew in a few 
travelers to the event.  Our next Farmers’ Market 
will be held on Sunday 8th April, from 8am – 
12noon – a great place to meet or catch up with 
friends; why not take advantage of the tables and 
chairs that are set up for your comfort.  Please 
continue to support this local initiative. 
It was good to see such a great turn-out to our 
Special General Meeting in March – it is hoped we 
get an equally good attendance at our next Public 
Meeting, to be held on Wednesday 11th April, at 
the Woodridge hall, at 7pm.  Agenda items will 
include an update on the pond and its fencing 
issue. 

Deb 

 

WOODRIDGE 

AMBULANCE 

 
March has been a reasonably quiet month.  

Woodridge Ambulance would like to give a 
big welcome to our newest member,  Amber 
Gerwien.  
Our thoughts are also with our phone ops 
Jeannette upon the recent passing of her 
husband. As well as heartfelt wishes to 
Mohamed's family upon his passing.   
Susy is very busy doing First aid sessions all 
around our country towns. So much emphasis 
is being put into First aid, it's wonderful.  

Kimberley 
,Anne , Glenna  

What’s On... 
Mark your calendar or phone NOW! 

Don’t miss out on all the great 
entertainment/activities in our local area! 

(further details can be found in the diary on our website) 

Woodridge Community 
Association 

30th March Games Day Guilderton 

31st March Seabird Cake Stall Seabird 

1st April Easter Gala Day Seabird 

2nd April 
Car Boot Sale and      

Pop-Up Shop function.    
Sovereign 

House 

8th April 
Moore River Region 

Farmers Market 
Woodridge 

11th April WCA Meeting Woodridge 

12th April Lancelin Casino Bus Lancelin 

19th April SHCA General Meeting Sov Hill 

21st April 
 

Sovereign House 
  House Party 

Sovereign 
House 

25th April  Anzac Service Seabird 

25th April  Anzac service Guilderton 

26th April 
Lower Coastal  

Residents Meeting 
Guilderton 

27th April Games Day  Guilderton 

28th April 
 

Biggest Morning Tea 
 for Cancer 

Sovereign 
House 

28th April 
Casserole & Games 

Night 
Redfield 

Park 

29th April Mini Golf Gala 
Redfield 

Park 

9th May Rural Watch Meeting Lancelin 

GAMES DAYS AT GUILDERTON 
Everyone is welcome to join us on the last 
Friday of every month. A large variety of 

games are available. 
Guilderton Café offers a $10 special menu for 

participants . 
Next catch up is Good Friday 
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         Crafty Patch News 
 

Well here we are into March and the girls 
are working on a few special projects. Some 
are making knee quilts out of their scraps, 
then will be donated to the wheelchair kids. 
Also some are knitting poppies for 
Remembrance day. They will be displayed in 
Kings Park at the War Memorial.  Joan will 
collect them closer to the day.  
Everyone is so keen on their crafts that we 
are having a trial run of finishing at 2 pm, 
you can bring your lunch and make a day of 
it and get a lot done.   
Welcome to our new member Carmel who 
has been busy making great coats for her 
dogs, pampered pets we think! 
When life gives you scraps make a quilt.  

Jan B, Ann H and Maureen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Moore river youth group have had a great first term 
for 2018. We do ask as a volunteer organisation, if 
we could get parents putting their names down to 
help out occasionally. All help is greatly appreciated, 
as well as your $2 donation per child on Monday 
nights, to assist in  keeping the youth group up and 
running. Thank you    
       Kimberley  

. 

 

Loving your neighbours is to be a 
family and is far beyond DNA 

connection. Blood may be thicker than 
waster, but love, kindness, trust and 

ability to empathize with each other in 
the face of adversity is what we should 

call family. 
 

Author unknown  
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News from the 
Downstairs Gallery. 

 
The Downstairs Gallery have 
been very busy this Month. 
We have 5 New members.  
Rose Jackson who paints and has some 
very interesting craft. 
Bob Hysen whose specialty is beautiful 
handmade and very collectable wooden 
cars, trucks, other vehicles and 
machinery. 
Derek Newton is a well known artist 
from Wanneroo, well known for his 
Watercolours and pen and ink sketches. 
Jasmyn Goode is a new local artist she 
paints in acrylic and pen and ink. 
Francesca Baker makes stunning silver 
jewellery. 
 
We have also just had a change around 
with all artist bringing in new work. 
So come down and have a look around. 
Great art and unique craft and gifts. 
 
We are located down the stairs at 
the Two Rocks Shopping Centre. 
Opening hours are Thursday to 
Monday. 
 10am - 3.00pm 

Catherine 

Lower Coastal 
Computer Sessions 

 

9am - 11am @ Woodridge Hall  
 

First Thursday of every month 

 Front Page - Full $250 

$165 + 11 Bus cards  

  $415 

less package discount $30 

  $385 

 Back Page  $100 

$165 + 11 Bus cards  

  $265 

less package discount $15 

  $250 

 Front Page - Half $130 

$165 + 11 Bus cards  

  $295 

less package discount $15 

  $280 

Now is the time to place your requirements for 2018 
advertising in the Moore River News. 

 Front Page—18 x 19cm $250    / issue 

 Front Page—Half    
9 x 19cm/17 x 9.4cm $130  / issue 

 Back Page—18 x 15cm $100  / issue 

 Business Cards— 
8.85 x 6.45cm $15  / issue 

One-off internal adverts  

 Third page  
18 x 8.5cm/8.8 x 16.5cm $50  / issue 

 Half page 
18.1 x 12.8cm $75  / issue 

 Full page 
18 x 25.7cm $100  / issue 

 Advertising on website $40  / year 

Please apply to  
advertising.mrnews@iinet.net.au 

 

These rates do not apply to local  
not-for-profit groups wanting to send in 
events and news—that remains free of 

charge—as does classified advertising, and 
should be sent to mrnews@iinet.net.au 
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Moore River News Website 
www.moorerivernews.com.au 

 View issues in colour  

 See the community diary  

 Register on the site  

 See local businesses that support us  

The Moore River News is distributed to PO Boxes in Woodridge, Guilderton Post Office, Guilderton General Store, Seabird, 
and delivered to Sovereign Hill and Redfield Park properties.  

 710 copies are printed by Office Works, Joondalup 

The March meeting of the lower coastal group 

went very well. This really is a self help group 

these days with everyone chipping in with what 

they do on their phones, pads and laptops.  

Every month we seem to learn something.    

The most important part is that our confidence 

 is growing.   

Please do consider joining us and share what you 

do. If you are struggling to understand new 

technology then this is the group for you. 
 

Anne Stroud 

 

"Be who you are  

and say what you  

feel because those 

who mind don't  

matter and those who 

matter don't mind."   

 Dr. Seuss ,  

http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quote/12
http://www.great-quotes.com/quotes/author/Dr./Seuss
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Woodridge 
 Social Darts  

 

Once again we had visitors from U.K. We Welcomed 
Laini and Irene who came along with Morag, they are 
such fun people it was good to have them with us.  
We wish Kim a speedy recovery from a shoulder injury 
and hope you are back at darts soon.  
We celebrated Deb’s birthday 
(thanks Ron for taking great 
photo) 
The winners of the no game win 
sheet was Brenda & Norman. 
Just remember one doesn’t have 
to be a good dart player to join 
us on Tuesday nights so come 
along. Darts can be borrowed. 
 If you have never played before 
that’s o.k. Woodridge is the 
place to start 
Results Feb 20th / 27 / March 5th / 12th / 19t 

Winners, Sue & Shirley / Dot Alone / Ron & Betty / 
Betty & Kevin  
Runners up, Barbara & Kevin / Ron & Barbara /Laini 
& David  
Ladies High, score, Sue 100 / Barbara 85 / Shirley / 
108 / Dot 127 / Brenda 120 /Dot 91 
Men’s High Score, Kevin 121 / Ron 100 / Ron 95 / 
David 95 / Kevin 140 / Terry 103 
 Ladies High Peg, no high peg 
Men’s High Peg, Kevin 63 / Ron 69  

 All Welcome to join our mixed darts each Tuesday 
Night 7 30 start  
Entrance $4.00 small prizes to be won Lucky door 
also light supper 

Players between the ages of 14-16 allowed to play but 
must be accompanied by responsible person 

Till next month Dartydot.com 

Red Robin Playgroup 

News ~ 
 

2018 has been very busy at the Red Robin 

Playgroup and we are pleased to welcome 

our new and returning members. The 

children have been enjoying lots of craft 

and outdoor play this term. 

While we have many helpers, the main 

committee for 2018 consists of Katy Trew, 

Haley Trevaskis and Rebecca Young. We 

are all looking forward to a productive 

year. 

Please come along every Wednesday at the 

Woodridge Hall from 9.30am. Gold coin 

donation and fruit to share. 

MUSIC & STORY TIME 
 

We are pleased to present an additional 

day - every Monday of the school term from 

9.30am-10.30am we are holding music & 

story time. Come along for an upbeat 

session with Miriam Keller who has 

volunteered to run Music & Story Time this 

term. Gold coin donation.  
Haley 
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Red Hat 

 Ladies 
Another great month.   
We welcome Joan, Julia, Karon and Dot to our group. 
Not all goes to plan when the weather changes like it has 
over the last couple of weeks.   
We had a great visit to Parliament House, so much to 
see and learn.  Two ladies also discovered they are 
related, apparently their great (great) grandparents were 
on the same boat and were siblings! Neither lady had 
any inkling that they were related. We had a really nice 
morning tea followed by lunch in the city. 

Our outing to Cottesloe to see 
Sculptures by the Sea did not 
eventuate due to the extreme 
heat expected on the day so we 
tootled off to the air-
conditioning of the cinema 
enjoying lunch a Basq 
afterwards. The last March 
outing is a Devonshire Tea at 
Teapots and Roses in Carramar 
followed by lunch locally.  
April outings include more 
lunches but also a visit to 
Government House, which is so different from 
Parliament House. 

Our email address is ladyinred@iinet.net.au or call 
Dianne on 0414-469-297 for any further details on 
outings or on how you can join our fun group. 

Dianne M 

 

 

 

 
 
Seabird has some important events coming up.  
 

On Saturday 31st March we are having a cake stall 
outside the Seabird Sunset cafe. All donations of home 
cooked goodies gratefully accepted from 8am onwards. 
Cakes on sale from 8-11am.  
 

On Sunday 1st April is our big Gala Day for families. 
There will be races  for children and family events, an 
Easter egg hunt, a tug o war, rope coiling and all the 
usual fun including kite making. Sausages, pies, 
sausage rolls, ice creams, soft drinks  and slushies will 
be on sale and Mac’s bar will be open.  
 

On 25th April there will be an Anzac Day service at 
6am at the Seabird Hall. 

Carolyn 
 

Shire of Gingin  

Appoints New CEO  
  

The Shire of Gingin is pleased to announce the 
appointment of Mr Aaron Cook as its new Chief 
Executive Officer.   
Stepping into the role with over 25 years of country 
and metropolitan local government experience,  
Mr Cook is currently serving as CEO at the Shire of 
Narrogin and prior to that was chief executive at the 
Shire of Gnowangerup.  
Gingin Shire 
President Sam 
Collard said: “While 
the number and 
quality of candidates 
was extremely high, 
Aaron really stood 
out with his extensive 
country local 
government 
management 
experience, and 
strong negotiating 
and people skills. We believe he is the best person to 
take the Shire to the next level. Council unanimously 
supported his appointment and we look forward to 
welcoming Aaron and his family into our community.”   
Mr Cook will commence employment with the  Shire 
in June.  
 

 
IF YOU SEE SMOKE OR FLAMES 

RING 000 

Notes From  

Seabird 

LOOKING FOR WORK 
 

  I have a drivers licence, own vehicle & 
Forklift licence. I am looking for any type 
of work, I am fit , honest & reliable and 
willing to work hard . 

Call 0438071360 

mailto:ladyinred@iinet.net.au
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What’s on in… April 

April 25, 2018 marks the 100th anniversary of the Second Battle 
of Villers-Bretonneux. This historic battle in Northern France - in 
which 2,400 Australian soldiers lost their lives - marked the end of 
the German advance in the Somme. 

  
 Commemorative ANZAC 

 Day services will be held 
throughout the Shire of Gingin 
on Wednesday 25 April 2018 

at the following locations  

 
GINGIN 
5.50am – meet at Gingin Craft Rooms for Walk of Reflection to the 
War Memorial and Jim Gordon VC Gazebo 
6.30am – Gingin Sound Shell – Dawn Service followed by Gunfire 
Breakfast. 
 

GUILDERTON 
7.00am – Guilderton Country Club – morning service followed by 
breakfast and Diggers Cup Competition (golf and bowls). 
 

LANCELIN 
5:45am – meet at Harold Park 
6.00am – Dawn Service 
6.30am – march to the Tavern 
7.00am – Gunfire Breakfast 
After midday – two-up 
 

SEABIRD 
6.00am – morning service at the Seabird Hall 
 

Swimming Pool Regulations Change 
 

On 23 December 2017 an amendment to Part 8, Division 2 of the 
Building Regulations 2012 took effect requiring ALL private 
swimming pools and spas within the Shire of Gingin to have 
compliant fencing. 
 

A letter will be mailed to all Shire of Gingin ratepayers/residents 
shortly to provide more information on what this change will mean 
for pool/spa owners. 
 
There is a new page on the Shire’s website dedicated to the new 
Building Regulations – go to www.gingin.wa.gov.au/Services/ 
Building-Services/Swimming-Pool-Fencing-Regulations. 
 

Shire Notices 

Office Closures – Easter and ANZAC Day 

Just a reminder that the Shire offices in Gingin and Lancelin will be 
closed on the following public holidays: 
 
Good Friday – 30 March 
Easter Monday – 2 April 
ANZAC Day – Wednesday 25 April 

Ninety-four competitors were treated to a glorious 
summer’s day for the Shire of Gingin’s second Lancelin 
Triathlon on Sunday 18

th
 February 2018. The event 

kicked off with the swim leg at the beach at Grace 
Darling Park, followed by the cycle and run legs 
through town. Participants had a choice of either a 
short course (125m ocean swim, 6km cycle, 1.5km 
run) or long course (325m ocean swim, 14km cycle, 
3km run), with both run sections including a tough 
800m beach run. 

 
The event was supported by 25 community volunteers 
including the Lancelin Volunteer Marine Rescue and 
the Lancelin St John Ambulance, as well as a 
helicopter in the sky for “water hazards”. The triathlon 
was well represented by 9-16 year old competitors, 
and the event brought at least 200 people into the 
Lancelin community. 

 
Special mention goes to 
the Hon Christian Porter 
MP, WA Attorney-General 
and Member for Pearce, 
who won the Masters Male  
Division of the short course  
with a very respectable 
time of 31:13:0. 

 
The Lancelin Triathlon is 
one of the Shire of Gingin/
Bendigo  
Bank annual Bank Summer  
Suite of Events. 
 

And a big thank you to these 
sponsors for your wonderful 

support! 

And a big thank you to these 
sponsors for your wonderful 

support! 

And a big thank you to 
these sponsors for your 

wonderful support! 

And a big thank you to these sponsors for your wonderful support! 
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Guilderton Cleans Up 

Sunday March 4th saw over 60 people take to 
Guilderton' s river, roads, beaches, tracks and Silver 

Creek on Clean Up Australia day. 
As crowds took to the river and beach for fun,  

others gave a couple of hours to remove rubbish  
from this lovely place. It was a beautiful day and 

 not too hot! Phew!! 
Many thanks to 1st Beldon Scout Group, who are 

allowed to camp in Silver Creek to thank them for their 
great efforts, in what has become an annual event. 

Thanks to the 4WD club who brought 4 vehicles and 
 8 people to clean up the tracks and beach north of the 

lighthouse, for the first time. This group also gives 
invaluable help in revegetating this area of bush in our 

annual June planting day. 
Thanks to the river team of Bob and Richard, Jo and 

Hannah, Mike and Margo, Linda and Clive and 
Maggie, who brought down a boat load of rubbish from 

the riverbanks. 
Thanks to the road team of Gillian and Neil, Diana, 

Les, Jim, Eleanor 
and Rod and also 

the foreshore 
team of whoever 

Linda could 
persuade to help. 

At the groyne, 
Linda and Cathy 
scoured the road, 
bush and beach 
for rubbish too. 
And thanks to 

Guilderton Country Club for donating a sausage  
sizzle for the workers, beautifully cooked by Anne  

and Bevan. Cold drinks and watermelon saw us  
all feeling nearly normal again. 

And many thanks to the locals who do clean ups  
over the rest of the year! 

We hope that others appreciate our efforts and 
 decide to always put their rubbish in a bin! 

The rubbish. Thanks to the Shire for the skip - we  
filled it!  

    Linda Johnson 

NORTHERN LINK INC., 
“Providing opportunities for young adults with 
disabilities.” 
The Northern Link is a community based group 
of parents and carers.  We are a not-for-profit 
organisation supporting young adults with 
disabilities in the Northern Suburbs. 
A number of successful fundraising events where 
held recently, the Committee and members would 
like to thank our local businesses and residents 
who supported us. 
Margaret and Terry Knowles – Woodridge, 
Proceeds from the Christmas Light display 
Sean Lamprecht – Moore Demo and Civil,   
Nicole and Eric Corke – Moore River 
Roadhouse, 
Ann and John Doritich – Woodridge, Farmer Joe 
and Maria, Alexis Daniels, Nathan and Rebecca 
Hawke, Jody Williams – Oracle Insurance 
Brokers 
Along with all our volunteers who helped on the 
day or behind the scenes.  We are very 
appreciative of all your efforts and support for 
the benefits of our young adults.  

‘THANK YOU ALL” 
Northern Link Committee. 
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Join in the fun, meet new friends, join your local…. 

MOORE RIVER 
WEIGHT WATCHERS 

Affiliated with WW Federation WA (Inc.) 
 

 

 

MRWW’s celebrated their 23rd Birthday on the 28th 
February  with a lovely breakfast at the Yanchep Café & 
Gourmet Deli, 4 Village Row. With our members and 
invited guests there were 20 people who had nothing 
but praise for the food and services. The tables 

looked so nice with small vases of flowers from one of our members. 
We now have 2 more new members who I believed enjoyed the compa-
ny as much as the food and did attend out next meeting. We did have a 
couple of door prizes and at the close of the day all 20 people received a 
Gerbera plant in a small decorated pot.   
On the day  Dot Branch was again 
crowned Princess of the month for the 
most weight loss…one more month 
and she will be crowned Queen.  Our 
next outing, when the weather gets a 
bit cooler, is to Benara Nursery. 
 
What you Need to Know  about 
Moore River Weight Watchers. 
We are a very low cost weight loss 
group. 
We do not supply nor charge for food 
plans. 
We do encourage and give support in 
your efforts to lose weight 
But…walking through our door is not 
a magic formula for weight loss. 
 

Weight loss is achieved by healthy, sensible eating and probably a change in lifestyle. BUT ALWAYS BY 
YOUR EFFORTS. The group encourages members to maintain a healthy lifestyle. 
So if after this Easter feasting your clothes have shrunk or your weight has been increasing gradually 
over a longer period, think about joining Moore River Weight Watchers. The only thing you can lose is 
weight. 
“Life isn’t about finding yourself. Life is about creating yourself.” – George Bernard Shaw 

Jae Watson 

 

Wednesday morning 9am for 9.30am start 
Sovereign Hill House. 

Annual fee $5.00/Weekly fee $3.00 
    For more information phone 0413 818 955 
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We are in busy mode working very hard to provide for 
our annual fundraiser, our Easter Stall, held on Easter 
Saturday at the Guilderton Country Club.   
 

Golf has not taken a back seat though with the Summer 
Cup winding up on Saturday 17th - Ladies winner 
pretty well established (but no names.....).  Men's 
winner is very much hidden with a lot around similar 
3/2/2018 scores.   
The winners will all be announced at our evening 
Summer Cup Windup dinner on Saturday 7th April.   

Some of our golfers turned up in style for St Patrick's 
day. Captain Phil Flavell {we don't know where he gets 
all these clothes from) had a head start on everyone as 
he dressed as our Golf Leprechaun. To the amusement 
of all and our groundskeeper Richards absolute delight, 
he also found a pot of gold.  (Well....a he found one of 
the golf cups that some vandal had thrown in the bush} 
 

Scores for the last month are as follows-:   
Stableford 9 holes 
3/3/2018                   1st Clive Ellis (20) 
                                  2nd - Linda Ellis (19) 
                                  Long Putt 1 - Bob Johnson 
                                  Long Putt 9 - Peter Piano 
 
Stableford 9 holes 
24/2/2018                 1st Richard Prince (20) 
                                  2nd Linda Johnson (19) 
                                  N/Pin 12 - Linda Ellis 
                                  N/Pin 13 - Tony Keene 
                                  N/Pin 17 - 
Stuart Morris17 
                                  Long Putt 
10 - Irene Street 
                                  Long Putt 
14 - Linda Johnson 
                                  Long Putt 
18 - Linda Ellis 
Summer Cup 18 Holes 
Stableford 
17/2/2018                  1st Linda 
Ellis (43) 
                                   2nd - Phil 
Flavell (37) 
                                   N/Pin 
3/12 - Phil Flavell 
                                   N/Pin 
4/13 - Margaret Wetherly 
                                   N/Pin 
8/17 - Nigel Daddow 
                                   Long Putt 1/10 - Anne Gault 
                                   Long Putt 5/14 - Bob Johnson 
                                   Long Putt 9/18 - Tony Keene 
Stableford - 9 Holes  
10/02/2018                 1st - Linda Ellis (19) 
                                   2nd  - Tony Keene (18) 

                                   N/Pin 3/12 - Nigel Daddow 
                                   N/Pin 4/13 - Margaret Wetherly 
                                   N/Pin 8/17 - Phil Flavell 
                                   Long Putt 1/10 - Linda Johnson 
                                   Long Putt 5/14 - Carolyn  
       Meharry 
                                   Long Putt 9.18 - Phil Flavell 
Stableford 9 Holes 
3rd Feb             1st Bob Johnson (20) 
                          2nd  Geoff Robson (18) 
                          N/Pin 3/12 - Linda Johnson 
                          Long Putt 1/10 - Anne Gault 
                          Long Putt 5/14 - Linda Ellis 
                          Long Putt 9/18 = Tony Keene 
Hope to see you all at our Easter Stall.   

Carolyn Meharry 
 

 

GUILDERTON BOWLING CLUB 

 GREEN GOSSIP 
 

The Bowling season is fast coming to an end. 
The Guilderton pennant Bowling club has reached the 
first semi final which will be played in Bindoon on 
Saturday the 17th of March. 
We hope they will do well enough to progress to the 
preliminary final being played the following week. 
Social pennants has not been well patronised on Sunday 
afternoons. 
Four of our members went to Country Week. One of the 
pairs team won their sectional play but were not able to 
continue much further well done Sam Collard and Pat 
Ward. 
The Club Singles Championship were played on Sunday 
25th of February. This was a knock out competition. 
Congratulations to Pat Ward in this event. 
Easter Sunday will see 16 teams compete in the open 
competition  sponsored by JMAC.-home liquor supplies. 
This is one of the biggest fields to have competed in 
Guilderton since the synthetic green was laid.  

Pat Ward 
 

What’s coming up …… 
School Holiday Quiz Nights – Thursday 19th & 
26th April. Get a group together with friends to 
ensure you have the best knowledge together! 
Give the club a call and get your tables booked! 
Anzac Day Service and Diggers Cup! 
Wednesday 25th April. Our Anzac service 
starts at 7am followed by a big Aussie breakfast 
in the club. Call us and book your team for the 
“Digger’s cup” Golf and bowls comp with modified 
rules. The event will begin at 9am, with a buffet 
lunch provided. Call the club for more info and to 
book! 
Date for your diary’s …… 
Mother’s Day Lunch Sunday 13th May, treat 
the special ladies in your life to a scrummy 
Sunday Roast, every mum will receive a glass of 
bubbly on entry Call 9577 1013 or by emailing us 
at guildertoncc@bigpond.com    

Janine  

 Guilderton  

 Golf Club 

mailto:guildertoncc@bigpond.com
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“The Guilderton Country Club took part in the 
Leukemia Foundation Charity event and hosted 
the Worlds Greatest Shave on Friday 
16th March!  
 

We started of the night with 2 fantastic donations for a 
raffle, including a gorgeous meat pack from B&B Quality Meats 
Yanchep, and a generous voucher from Amanda and Matthew Williams 
from the Guilderton General Store! The Country club also donated a 
third item so that we could raffle of 1st, 2nd and 3rd prize! 
Throughout the evening from 5pm any member of the public could join in 
and have their hair coloured in brightly coloured sprays for $2 or go one 
further and shave their head, moustache or beard for $5! The Country 
Club donated all the hair spray and our lovely Margo Paton donated her 
time, skill and clippers for the shaving! 

We were quite overwhelmed by the support 
that was received, we had children having 
their hair sprayed and lots of adults too! 
We had a little boy shave his hair, just 
leaving enough for a green Mohawk!   
Lots of guys from our community joined in 
with the shaving and had lots of fun, 
including a shave off between the Bowling 
Club President Pat Ward and our own Vice 
President Mike Paton, 2 of our committee 
members, Rick Rogers had eye brow waxing 
and Justin McDiarmid had his legs waxed! 
Our very own Club Manager Kevin Lane for 
the first time in 30 years had all his facial 
hair completely shaved off! We also had 
other members shaving off ponytails and 
long hair that everyone said would never 
happen! Also we had a very brave lady going 

all out for a great cause, who joined the boys and shaved Stacey Wilson! 
Too many people got involved to name them all, and we extend our 
thanks to all who donated the cash on the night! Everyone who attended 
the evening was very generous and dug deep! We thank you all for your 
efforts and are extremely proud to announce we raised $3000 cash on 
the night. Had just over $500 donated online and we still have the 
collection boxes to add up, plus any last minute donations! The final 
amount will be announced as soon as we have added up all our donations.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A huge thank you again to all 
involved, we could not have  

done it without the support of  
our fantastic community! 

Thank you  
Janine Nellany-Rogers,  
Amber Lamprecht &  
Rachael Grimsey” 

 Guilderton  

 Country Club 
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Sovereign Hill Crafty 

Witches Group 
 

Our annual event is here in just four weeks.  Do you 
have your Black and White outfit sorted? Moore 
Clothes have a rack of suitable clothes all sorted for 
you to choose from (Also available at the Car Boot 
Sale and the Sov House – House Party).  
We do need some more raffle prizes so if you have any 
items that are suitable please call Di on 0414-469-297 
or Wendy on 0429-938-232 for collection. Thank you. 
The Biggest Morning Tea is our only function, please 
do come along, bring friends and family for a fun 
couple of hours from 10.00 Saturday 28th 
April.  Children are welcome.  We have raffles, 
chicken wheel, plants, lucky dips, etc etc, etc as well as 

an amazing array of cakes for morning tea.  (Where 
else can you get a cup of coffee with cakes for $2.50?) 
We would like to welcome Chesson from Guilderton to 
our group.   We look forward to hearing about her 
travels to China on her return. 
Call Dianne on 0414-469-297 for any details regarding 
our craft group or the 2018 Biggest Morning Tea on 
28th April 2018. 

Dianne  
 

Sovereign Hill Community 

Association 
 

Our replacement defibrillator is getting closer with a 

grant from the Bendigo Bank and your 

donations. Purchase of the new defibrillator will be 

made before the end of March.  It will now be placed in 

the gazebo on the boards erected by the Shire of 

Gingin.  

There is a car boot sale, pop-up shop, craft stalls, 

sausage sizzle on Easter Saturday from 8.00 at 

Sovereign House.  We hope to see lots of cars, trailers, 

stalls, etc. there this year. Call Di on 0414-469-297. to 

book a stall.  What items do you have that need to 

become someone else’s treasure?  Local businesses are 

welcome to have a stall, we have a bigger area now for 

your gazebo!  

Events coming up: 

Mon 2nd April          8.00am  Car Boot Sale, Pop-Up 

Shop, Sausage Sizzle at Sovereign 

House  

Sat, 21st April          4.00pm  Sovereign House - House 

Party for all the family at 

Sovereign House 

Sat 28th April           10.00am    Black and White 

themed Biggest Morning Tea for 

cancer. 

Do come along to any of our meetings to get all the 

updates.  The next committee and general meeting is 

6pm on Wednesday 19
th

 April  at 6pm at Sovereign 

House.  Don’t complain to your neighbours, come 

along and let us know what you can see needs 

attention. 

Dianne Millar 

 

CAR BOOT SALE 

 SAUSAGE SIZZLE 

POP-UP SHOPS  

SOVEREIGN HOUSE 

2ND APRIL     8.00am 

Call Di on 0414-469-297 

Saturday 28th April   
at Sovereign House  

10.00 am to 12 noon 
Entry will be $2.50  

(includes a Door Prize 
 and Morning Tea) 

The Theme for the day  
is   

 

“BLACK AND WHITE”  

So join in the fun and bring along your 
quirkiest or most interesting  BLACK AND 

WHITE item and you could win a prize. 
There will be raffles, quizzes, fun games, 

plant and craft sales and much more with all 
proceeds going to the Cancer Foundation. 

Come along and meet new friends and enjoy 
the company of old and new friends. 

 

CHILDREN MOST WELCOME 
 

 

Sovereign Hill BiggestSovereign Hill Biggest  
  Morning TeaMorning Tea 

Further information:  

Contact Dianne on 9577 1430  



Moore River News Page  13   April 2018 
 

 

 



Moore River News Page  14   April 2018 
 

 

 



Moore River News Page  15   April 2018 
 

 

 
 

Have you visited our 

website?  

www.moorerivernews.com.au 
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FOR SALE 
Baby furniture 

Wooden drop side cot with innerspring  

mattress and linen $100 

Pram $40.00     High Chair $20.00 

Wooden fire protection surround  Heavy  

duty  (black) $150 

Cowboy books (western) Legend of the West  

160 total for $130.00 

Call Gloria 0439 987 795    Neergabby. 

*********************************** 

Single bed ensemble base only - FREE 

 

564 XL Ink Cartridges - good till May 2019 - 3 

still sealed, 2 opened and wrapped 

unused.  Cost $135 - offers please.   Shame to 

see them go to waste - suit HP Photosmart and 

couple of Deskjet Printers. 

 

CAR:  2016 Toyota Ascent Corolla, 15,500 kms, 

extras, excellent condition - regrettable 

sale:   Reduced to $18,200. 

Phone:     0429 108 892 

*********************************** 

Roll  of Builders plastic   

 LDPE  4 m x 50m x 39 kg.  NEW.   

Cost $115. Nearest Offer 

 Call 95771193  or  0418951104 

*********************************** 
 

GARAGE SALE 
March 30/31  April; 1 & 2 

66 Wandoo Rise Redfield Park from 10-4 
Plant, curtains etc…. 

Sovereign Hill   

Garden Club 
 

Our March meeting was run by June on the subject of 
"Composting".  Everyone attending was asked to bring 
along their tips and tricks for a successful brew. With 
all the suggestions that were put forward it is hoped 
that people went away with a better understanding of 
the methods others use to achieve the perfect result.  

 

Our next outing will be to 
Garden Week on Friday 
13th April.  Please let 
Wendy know by Tuesday 
3rd April if you are 
interested in going 
(0429938232) 
 

Happy Gardening 
 
       Wendy  

 

S 
SOVEREIGN  HOUSE  HOUSE  PARTY  

SATURDAY 21st APRIL 

4pm – LATE 
Children welcome  

LIVE MUSIC 
BYO DRINKS AND A PLATE TO SHARE  

     Call Di on 0414-469-297 

Has anyone got anything to sell, swap or buy?? 

Email:   mrnews@iinet.net.au          (for free!) 
Or:     Put note in the silver letter box next to 
              the PO Boxes at Woodridge hall  
Or:     Post to PO Box 2005, Woodridge 6041 
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Friends of  Moore River 
Estuary  

Hello again to all our supporters as we start 
another year of watchful waiting over Moore River 
Estuary. We held our AGM on 4th March and have 

adopted the new Rules and dropped our 
membership fee to $10 a year.  
The whole 2099 ha of Plunkett’s land at Moore 
River South remains for sale, as it has been since 
August 2015. The subdivision approvals remain in 
place, however we are not expecting anything to 
change there, in the current economic climate. 
Our position remains that MRS is no place for a 
suburb, an isolated cul-de-sac with  no power, 
water, sewerage or easy road access. 
This fragile coastline should be preserved for the 
banksia woodland, tuart groves and carnabys 
cockatoos, which are all now listed; as well as  all 
the other native flora and fauna, habitats and eco 
systems that developers would bulldoze. 
The metropolitan area ends just north of Two 
Rocks and the 12km of coastline to Moore River, 
inland across existing Nature and 
Conservation  areas, should all be kept as an 
undeveloped green belt as a clear end to Perth city, 
in our view. 
FOMRE is still involved with NACC and the Dept. of 
Water in water quality monitoring of the estuary. 
For 2 years now, we have been out 4 times a year 
to test the water at 5 sites.  
The information is kept by DoW and we are looking 
at making a public portal so anyone can access 
river data, as is being done in Victoria. We really 
need someone to take this on so please ask me if 
you are interested. 
FOMRE continues our membership of CCWA, 
Urban Bushland Council and working with NACC 
and MCC.  
We also work with Gingin Water Group but are 

disappointed that the Shire is doing so little about 
the too frequent ‘bar diggings’ that so badly affect 
the estuary. 
It is good to see less 4WD incursions on the 
riverbanks and beach this year, thanks to improved 
signage by the land manager at MRS. 
The Fisheries and Marine Safety officers have also 
been active, reducing unsafe ‘hooning’ on the river. 
As numbers of people in the river increase, it is 
good to see the safety improving! The new jetties 
have reduced congestion at the boat ramp and the 
river pontoon is very well used. Playing in the 
estuary is still a happy time for thousands of 
visitors all summer. 
Moore River Estuary remains a lovely place to be, 
any time of year, and we hope to see you here 
enjoying the place whenever you can. 
Even from afar, we appreciate your ongoing 
support as we continue our efforts to Protect 
Moore River Estuary. Your $10 each year keeps us 
going! 
Please check out our website at 
guildertonwa.com.au and feel free to contact us. 
 

Linda Johnson  
 
 

 

Did you know that the Visitors Centre in Guilderton 
has a wide range of brochures and pamphlets on offer? 
 
These range from tourist destinations all over the State 
to marine safety and the latest fishing information.  A 
new edition to our stock is also a pamphlet entitled "A 
guide to Driving on WA roads".  This is available not 
only in English but also Malaysia, Mandarin, Italian, 
Korean, French and German.  It covers a wide range 
of driving rules from roundabouts to driving on 
gravel.   
 
If you would like to help us promote our area and also 
provide visitors and tourists alike with important  
information relevant to our district then why not give 
Linda Johnson a ring on 0414 631 273.  
 Our opening hours are 9.30 to 12.30 weekends, public 
holidays and school holidays.  

Wendy 

GUILDERTON 
VISITOR 
CENTRE 

http://guildertonwa.com.au
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  PLATE SERIES   
Orders Being Taken Now   |    PRICE $ 250 

For more information Call 0410 582 817  

Or email:  juliepolette1968@gmail.com 

 
  

     
     

 

 

Every Thursday from 2– 4.30 pm  

Every Saturday from 10 am—12 pm 

at the Redfield Park Community shed. 

PLEASE NOTE we will not be open on Easter 
Saturday weekend !! 

We have had a another busy month sorting 
through donations and are able to keep 

supporting a lot of worthy causes thanks  

to everyone support.. The people we are 
assisting include, helping the emergency  

ward at RPH and also with the children’s 
donations able to help King Edward Memorial 

Hospital too. With the excess we have  

been collecting we have also sent another large 
donation to Mt Magnet again and 

 a couple of other groups helped too,  

After Easter we will have unpacked most of our 
winter range , so pop in and have a look.  

Need help? Or know someone who does ? 
Please contact us , we are more than happy  

to help and care parcels can be collected.  

We accept  donations of good quality clothing, 
footwear and bedding.  

Donations can be left at Redfield Park first  

aid post or dropped off while open on 
Thursdays & Saturday's.  

We are supplying free coffee, cake and tea 

 and would love you to pop in for a cuppa 

 and a chat. 

For more info call :    Julie 0410 582 817  
Julie  

CLOTHING 

Casserole & Games Night 
 

 

Being held  

Saturday 28th April  

from 6pm  

at Redfield Park 

Community shed. 

 
 

All welcome to come 

along…..bring a 

casserole/meal or 

dessert to share and 

enjoy a game and good 

company.   
 
 
 
 

     For more  information or to RSVP  
  call Julie 0410 582 817 
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     Redfield Park News 

We have  had our new 

constitution approved this month 
and will be available to view at 

our next AGM on 22nd July.  

Throughout the year we have lost a few very 

active volunteers ( Thanks to Terri & Margot for 
all your great work) and we are getting low on 

committee members, we would love to see a few 

new faces to join our committee - as you know 
without enough members it severely limits the 

work we can do .  

Also for residents to be aware  - we have had 

break ins, reports of stock and also mail being 
taken- please note down any information of 

strange vehicles etc. AND contact Lancelin police  

Julie 
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Regular events... 
New and old participants are always welcomed 

  

Each Mon Craft Group Sovereign  Hill 

Each Mon Youth Group Woodridge 

Each Tues Crafty Patch Woodridge 

Each Tues Social Darts Woodridge 

Tues/Thurs Moore Men’s Shed Guilderton 

Each Wed Red Robin Playgroup Woodridge 

Each Wed Golf Scroungers Guilderton 

Each Wed Weight Watchers Sovereign Hill 

Every other 
Wed 

Demure Damsels 
(Red Hatters) 

Various  
Outings 

1st Wed/mthly Sun City Artists  Two Rocks 

Each Thurs 
Indian Ocean Karate 

Club 
Woodridge 

Each Thurs Yoga Wise Woodridge 

Each Thurs Bowling Guilderton 

Each Thurs Moore Clothes Redfield Park 

1st Thurs/mthly Motorbike Club Yanchep Inn 

1st Thurs/mthly Computer Group Woodridge 

2nd Thurs/
mthly 

CWA meeting Two Rocks 

1st & 3rd Fri Shed Quilters Redfield Park 

Last Fri/mthly Games Group Guilderton 

Each Sat Library Guilderton 

Each Sat Golf Competition Guilderton 

Each Sat Moore Clothes Redfield Park 

2nd Sat/mthly Garden Club Sovereign Hill 

2nd Sun/mthly 
Moore River Regional 

Famers’ Market 
Woodridge 


